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An Active Learning Trust Academy 

Isle of Ely Primary School
Learning, Growing, Achieving Together

LOCAL GOVERNING BODY MINUTES OF MEETING

Tuesday 18th May 2021, held remotely on Microsoft Teams
	Present:




Stephen Dove (Chair)
Mary Sweeney

Gemma Tuck

Matt Rooke

Stephanie Peachey
Allan Sanderson

David Monk

Richard Whymark

Bryony Surtees (Head Teacher)
Neil Lloyd (Deputy Head)
Liz Wright (Clerk)


	Apologies:

	


	Item
	Agenda Item
	Action

	1.0
1.1
	Apologies for absence
There were no apologies.
	 

	2.0

2.1
	Pecuniary and other interests 

There were none for this meeting.
	

	3.0

3.1
	Chair’s actions  
There had been none since the last meeting.
	

	4.0
4.1
	Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 23rd March 2021
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.  
	

	4.2
	Matters arising;

There were no matters arising.
	

	5.0
	Head Teacher report
	

	5.1
	The report was circulated with the agenda.
	

	5.2
	An ALT review is being held in school tomorrow (19th May).
	

	5.3
	In regard to the evaluation of CPD, AS asked for an example of where the children's misconceptions are now more easily identified and addressed.
BS replied that a recent example was following the training in subject knowledge in Chemistry, teachers have been able to address misconceptions as they arise during lessons, as they now have the knowledge more readily accessible.
	

	5.4
	AS asked why writing/spelling was still an active issue?  

BS replied that this was an issue nationally; however, Talk4Writing was having an impact and the quality of writing was improving.  Read Write Inc is having a huge impact on spelling as the RWI programme includes spelling every day.  BS suggested that this could be the focus of a governor visit next year.
	


	5.5
	SP and AS asked why there had been a drop in the data for KS1 reading.

BS replied that year 1 and 2 had been most affected by the Covid lockdowns as these are crucial years for learning to read.  There had also been some consistency issued which are now being addressed.
	

	5.6
	AS asked what had caused the increased absence seen in Ys 2 & 6 and whether the situation was now improving?
BS replied that our attendance figures were above both the Cambs and national average; however, we had taken a blended learning approach during the spring lockdown, and allowed key worker children to attend on days that their parents were working, and remote learning on days when they were off.  This approach was to reduce overall numbers in school, in line with guidance and our risk assessment to keep everyone safe.  The remote learning offer was the same as in school, as lessons were live streamed throughout the day.

There is some persistent absence in year 2, and we are working with the families to address this.
	

	5.7
	AS asked if there was more we could be doing to assist PPG and disadvantaged pupils.
BS replied that we currently have 45 children who are eligible for PP, and this includes Post LAC and Service families.  Due the lag in funding, we have funded for 18 children for most of this year, and will be funded on 36 next year.  The needs of these children are mainly met through quality first teaching, and children are making progress, 38% of these children are also SEND, 43% started with us after reception, and 18% are Post LAC.

We are also addressing individual needs via after school tutoring, Thrive sessions, and in school interventions with our Cover Teacher.

SP asked what the reasons were for the gap in the funding?

BS & LW replied that PP funding from April 20 to April 21 is based on eligible children from the January 20 census, and PP funding from April 21 to April 22 will be based on the October 20 census.  The change means that the numbers are over a year out of date when the last payment is calculated.
	

	5.8
	AS asked how the new Coaching approach had been received by staff.

NL replied that it had been well received by staff and all staff had invested in it.  The peer coaching approach was also valued by staff as it was not directed, but had given the pairs a starter or focus for their conversations.
Following the ECT pilot using instructional coaching through Powerful Action Steps, the school has invested in the same model to roll out to all staff.  This approach will make progress against targets clearer, for both staff and SLT.  Peer coaching pairs have been carefully thought out, to maximise professional conversations; high challenge, low threat.
AS commented that it was encouraging to see it being embraced.
	

	5.9
	AS asked about the high supply costs.

BS explained that our Nursery lead and a Nursery Assistant both left at Easter and we were unable to recruit for the summer term, resulting in a one term agency placement for a Teacher and a Teaching Assistant in order to maintain capacity in the nursery.

We have successfully recruited a new EYFS Lead for September.
	

	5.10
	AS asked about secondary transition arrangements for children with SEND.
BS replied that we are working closely with the local secondary schools on transition for all children, particularly those with SEND to ensure that all the relevant information and records are passed on.  Our year 6 teachers are meeting separately with the year 7 leads at the relevant schools.
	

	5.11
	H&S Update – The H&S data was shared as part of the Head’s report.  
AS asked about the high number of H&S incidents.

BS explained that ALL incidents are recorded on Handsam, however, minor.  The number reflects the higher number of children on site.  We have had 3 reportable RIDDOR incidents this year; however, these were all accidents and not preventable.
	

	5.12
	Safeguarding Update – BS shared the dashboard data from My Concern (our on line safeguarding system).  This outlines the number of concerns broken down by week/month and category.  This also includes the number and category of welfare checks carried out during lockdown.

There are currently a few open cases, where we are keeping a watch on family circumstances.  There are a few families with a TAF (Team Around the Child) where we are working with the families and other agencies around family and parenting support.  There is currently one open CIN (Child In Need) case.

All concerns are recorded on My Concern, whether they are welfare or safeguarding concerns, following a conversation and advice from a DSL. 
All staff have recently completed a safeguarding quiz to assess knowledge and identify further training.

BS and LW recently attended some training on the changes to the Single Central Record.  These changes have already been implemented.
	

	6.0
	Governor skills audit
	

	6.1
	There are still some governor skills audits outstanding.  Liz will chase these, and provide an analysis at the next meeting.
	LW

	7.0
	Governor visits
	

	7.1
	The nursery visit is the only one still available.  Please let Liz know if you would like to do this one.

Liz will send the visit template to all those undertaking visits this term, and governors will be asked to feedback from their visits at the next meeting.
BS thanked all those taking part in the visits and is looking forward to them.
	LW

	8.0
	Any other business
	

	8.1
	Stephen informed the Governing Body that sadly he would be stepping down at the end of this year.  He will be moving on to be an ordained Reverend in Trumpington.  Please let Stephen or Bryony know if you are interested in taking on the Chair role.  Mandy Marsh will be joining the Governing Body from September, to represent ChristChurch in Ely.
All present offered their congratulations to Stephen and added that he would be missed.
	ALL


	9.0
	Dates of future meetings
	

	9.1
	The next meeting will be:

· Tuesday 13th July 20201 at 6pm.   

The first meeting of the 2021/22 academic year will be;

· Tuesday 5th October 2021
	

	10.0

10.1
	Items for future agendas

· Policy review; Lettings Policy, Mobile Phones Policy, and Eye Care Scheme Policy
	


The meeting closed at 1845
Green – Governor questions/comments
Red - actions
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